
 

 

STATEMENT FROM THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

The Board of County Commissioners wishes to make the following statement in response to the 
misinformation that is being disseminated concerning the CSU Extension Office in Custer 
County. 

It is important to point out that certain issues which arose between the BOCC and the Extension 
Agent, Robin Young, fall under the category of being a personnel matter and are therefore 
confidential. It is also important to point out that Ms. Young is an employee of the Colorado 
State University Extension System; she is not an employee of Custer County. The BOCC does 
not have the authority to hire or fire extension agents. 

The commissioners traveled to Denver on Feb. 15 to meet with Dr. Anthony Frank, the President 
of Colorado State University and the Chancellor of the CSU Extension System. The purpose of 
this meeting was to discuss complaints the BOCC had received about the Custer County 
Extension Agent. Subsequently, on Feb. 16 an open workshop was held where members of the 
public were present and allowed to express their opinions concerning the operation of the local 
Extension Office. 

On Feb. 21, during a regular meeting of the BOCC, the commissioners went into executive 
session to discuss the complaints that had been received. The county attorney advised them of 
their options. After the executive session was recessed and the Board was once again in an open 
meeting, the county attorney was directed to write a letter to Dr. Frank. This letter, which was 
captioned as a “Letter of Urgency”, is attached to this Statement. The letter was mailed on Feb. 
22 and was received by Dr. Frank on Feb. 27. He responded to the Board by a letter dated March 
2, which is also attached to this statement.  

Aside from what has been disclosed above, there have been no communications of any kind 
regarding this matter between any representative of the CSU Extension System and the 
commissioners, either collectively or individually. Specifically, there are no other letters and 
there are no e-mails. 

The BOCC does not intend to make any further comment with respect to this issue. Any future 
inquiries should be directed to Bill Nobles, the Peaks and Plains Regional director of Extension, 
who has been designated by Dr. Frank as the point of contact as the hiring process moves 
forward.  

  Donna L. Hood, designated spokesperson for the Board of County Commissioners. 






